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TO: SEE DISTRIBUTION DATE: May 5, 2023 
   
   
FROM: Carolyn H. Morehouse, P.E. SUBJECT: Chief Engineer’s 

Directive –2023 
ATMM 

 Chief Engineer  
   
The 2023 Alaska Test Methods Manual (ATMM) is approved for use on projects advertised on or after 
May 15, 2023.  Significant changes are noted in the Acknowledgement in the front of the manual.  

The ATMM is available for download at the DOT&PF Statewide Materials Resources website: 
http://www.dot.state.ak.us/stwddes/desmaterials/matresource.shtml.  
 
Attachments: List of Changes 
 
DISTRIBUTION: 
Joe Kemp, P.E., Regional Director, Northern Region 
Christopher Goins, P.E., Regional Director, Southcoast Region 
Wolfgang Junge, P.E., Regional Director, Central Region 
Katherine Keith, Deputy Commissioner, DOT&PF 
Mike Chambers, Statewide Publication Specialist, D&CS, Statewide 
Sandra Garcia-Aline, Division Administrator, FHWA Alaska Division 
Emily Hayes, Engineering and Operations Team Leader, FHWA Alaska Division 
Al Fletcher, Safety, Pavement, and Materials Engineer, FHWA Alaska Division 
Mike San Angelo, P.E., Statewide Materials Engineer, Statewide 
Richard Giessel, P.E., State Quality Assurance Engineer, Statewide 
Jeff Currey, Materials Engineer, Northern Region 
Mike Yerkes, Materials Engineer, Central Region 
Bob Trousil, Materials Engineer, Southcoast Region 
Sharon Smith, P.E., Chief of Contracts, Central Region 
Barbara Tanner, P.E., Contracts Engineer, Northern Region 
Eric Verrilli, Contracts Chief, Southcoast Region 
James Woods, Acting Chief Contracts Officer, Statewide 
Dan Gettman, WAQTC Coordinator, DOT&PF  
Jonathan Weaver, P.E., Standard Specifications Engineer, DOT&PF  
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